
LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING 

8 September 2015 

 The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:07 a.m. by 

Chairman Jonely. Members present: Supervisors Craig, Handrich, Johnson, and Wilfuer.  Others 

present: Sheriff Hardel, Chief Deputy Kraeger, Captain Wilz, Captain Rasmussen, Lt. Russell and 

County Board Chairman Dick Koeppen. 

Chairman Jonely gave the opening meeting statement that this meeting and all other 

meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to 

the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, 

place and agenda of this meeting. 

 Motion by Supervisor Johnson, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the 

minutes of the August 11, 2015 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee.  Motion carried 

without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to approve the agenda. 

Motion carried without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Johnson to approve the bills as 

presented.  Motion carried without a negative vote.   

 Captain Wilz reported for the Communication Center that on 08/23/15 the entire 

system shut down.  He is working with Net Clock and IT to get this system working off the 

towers.  A new dispatcher will be starting on 09/10/15.   

 Lt. Russell reported that Megan Ehrenberg is done with her FTO training and 

background checks are being done on two individuals.  

 Sheriff Hardel reported for the Detective Division that they have been busy assisting 

other agencies with investigations as-well-as several child abuse cases referred by DHHS.   

 Captain Rasmussen reported on Patrol Division statistics. Supervisor Johnson moved, 

Supervisor Wilfuer second to approve the report. Motion carried without a negative vote.  The 

patrol report was placed on file.    Captain Rasmussen reported that he is still waiting approval 

of the COPS grant application.  The officers have been busy investigating a hit-and-run on King 

Road and the SWAT team was used in the City of Waupaca recently to execute a search 

warrant. 

 Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Chief Deputy Kraeger.  Motion to approve the 

report by Supervisor Handrich, second by Supervisor Wilfuer.  Motion carried without a 

negative vote.  The sheriff’s office report was placed on file. 



 Sheriff Hardel reported that Waupaca County hosted the Badger State Sheriff’s 

Conference with 37 sheriffs in attendance.    

 Lt. Russell provided a quote and information from Eco Chic Coatings regarding re-

finishing the inmate showers.  There are funds in the Jail Improvement Fund to cover the cost 

of this project.  A motion to approve the project by Supervisor Johnson, second by Supervisor 

Craig, with the request to see the warranty.  Motion carried without a negative vote. 

 Sheriff Hardel went over the proposed 2016 Sheriff’s Office budget.  Motion to send the 

2016 budget to Finance by Supervisor Craig, second by Supervisor Johnson.  Motion carried 

without a negative vote.  Chief Deputy Kraeger reported on a recent presentation by 

EOJohnson to manage the copies/printers at the Sheriff’s Office. 

Supervisor Craig moved, second by Supervisor Handrich to adjourn at 11:47 a.m.  Motion 

carried. 

   

Vickie Thoe, Secretary 


